
Christmas Caring 
 

I do love the Advent season, yes I know it is SO busy. There are never enough days to fit 

in, the shopping, the tree, the decorations, all those cards and Christmas messages. Not 

to mention making the costumes for the school Christmas play and coping with the  

unexpected winter weather. (I never learned to allow an extra 10 minutes to defrost the 

car on those icy mornings). 
 

But I do love Advent because, in this time of preparation, it is also a time of caring. It is 
the time that we make contact with distant family and friends and for booking that  

pre-Christmas meal with groups we share with regularly. 
 

I am also amazed by how generous folk are even at this expensive time of year. The food 

banks are full usually with some special items to make Christmas fun for those who are 

struggling. And many make that extra effort for local charities. We at chapel start  

Advent with our Keech Coffee Morning and by the time we have included our Carol 

Service offering and our singing round the village we usually have a good amount to 

send off. 
 

What I donôt like, I must admit it, are the short days and long dark evenings.  It does 

mean we donôt see as much of our neighbours as when we are all out doing the gardens. 
It is good to know that our neighbours are there especially for our older folk when the 

weather is bad. 
 

But perhaps we can make time for a coffee and a chat as we pass on Mary, Joseph, and 

the Donkey and we enjoy the messages and pictures in the diary. 
 

I think this is really why I love Advent, it is the time to appreciate again Godôs love and 

care for us. The love that sent Jesus to be our saviour.  

It is time for us to join with the angels message  

ñGlory to God in the highest, and peace on earth....... 

A saviour has been born to you, He is Christ the Lordò. (Luke ch2) 

 

God bless you and your families this Christmas time. 

Pam 
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Contributions for the next newsletter 

Please email your contributions to chapel@peteretteridge.com or hand 

your contributions to Hazel Littleworth or Pam Greener by 31st January. 
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                                SUNDAY SERVICES                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
                        6.00 pm. 
 

       December        

        ñ     3rd.  Mr. Ian Benjamin (c) 

  ñ         10th.   Mr. Roger Barton  

  ñ   17th.       All -Age Carol Service 3.00 pm. 

      Mrs. Gill Short 

  ñ   24th.          Christmas Reading & Carols 3.00 pm. 

      Miss Pam Greener 

                   ñ   31st.  Miss Pam Greener 3.00 pm.  

              

       January    
                 

       ñ   7th.       Mr. Adam Benjamin  

       ñ 14th.   Mr. Roger Barton (c)  

     ñ 21st.   Rev. Andrew Gale  

  ñ 28th.   Mrs. Gill Short 

           

      February    

       ñ   4th.   Mr Roger Barton (c) 

  ñ 11th.    Mr. Len Fowler 

       ñ 18th.       Miss Pam Greener 

     ñ 25th.   Rev. Andrew Gale (c)  
 

  On the first Sunday of the Month there will be a Prayer  

    meeting at 5.15 pm.                                



 TUESDAY FELLOWSHIP  
     We meet at 2.30 pm. On the first and third Tuesday of  

 each month at Perry Green Baptist Chapel. 
 

          Please Join us.     

 You are Always Welcome. 
           
 The next sessions are as follows: 

       
      December  5th.  Mrs. Gill Short 
 December   19th.   No Meeting 
 
 January    No Meetings 
 
       February 6th.  Afternoon at Michaelmas  
 February     20th.  Pam Greener (weather permitting) 

 

We wish you a Merry Christmas and a  

Happy New Year  

From all at the Chapel. 

 

Download the newsletter and see it in colour from: 

www.peteretteridge.com/peters-green-newsletter 

 

 

If you would like to receive the newsletter by email please  

send a request to: chapel@peteretteridge.com 
 



 

Carol Singing Around The Village 

 Tue. 19th Dec. 
 

Meet at the Chapel 6.30 pm. 

(Weather Permitting) 


